

**BruNK Minutes**  
**Monday June 19<sup>th</sup> 2006**

**Present:** Wendy, Roger, John M, Charlotte, Dundy, Sue, Leonie, Mary

**Apologies:** Geoffrey, John L, Mike A, Mike C

Minutes of the last meeting approved

**Core Scheme 5:**

We have a good number of signatures for the AJC. The presentation at the AJC will concentrate on the need to stop through traffic, the commitment the council historically made to do this, a 20mph restriction, a ban on HGV's at night time and as many pedestrian crossings as we need.

We need to find out when Brian Stinton is putting a report in and get a copy of it.

**Wendy** will email details of the 3<sup>rd</sup> July AJC meeting. The more people who attend the better.

**MSC:**

**Mid Summer Fair site meetings** – Roger raised the issue of generator noise, horns blowing. The main generators are turned off at midnight.

The police have a greater presence this year and there are extra CCTV cameras and a curfew on noise after 11.00pm.

Parking is a huge problem. Philip Hammer (LAPE) is available form 9-5.

Dundy to get contact number.

Geoffrey is also keeping tabs on things.

The committee thanked Roger for attending the meetings each day.

**Strawberry Fair** – two questions – Is it a registered charity? What happens tot he revenue?

**MSC Sub Committee** – have drawn up a letter to Alistair Wilson with an agenda, Items include cattle and grazing, filming, Strawberry Fair, Fairs including moving fairs to other sites, gates.

John Lawton raised the design of the new signs on MSC and we agreed to wait until he is present to discuss this.

**Dundy** to ask Joye about the trailer on Parkers Piece, as we would not like to see this development on MSC. Also, will make inquiries as to the status of the café on Parkers Piece. We need to co-ordinate with Christ Pieces Resident's Association.

**Taxi Rank:**

Wendy wrote to voice concerns about safety.

**Telecom Mast:**

Application was refused. They may appeal.

**Maids Causeway Railings:**

Between 8-10 railings have been damaged and this continues towards the Emmanuel

Street end of the road. They are unsafe and getting worse. The highways have been informed but we need to put pressure on to have them fixed.  
**Charlotte** to email Gaynor Griffiths, Director of Highways.

**BBQ Arrangements:**

Flier approved. **John** will have a hat and notice re donations.  
**Sue** will print the fliers at Staples and Sue, Charlotte and Roger will post them.  
**Mary** to invite Angelica and Patrick to the BBQ.

**Residents Association Grants:**

Grants given to areas where there is a larger density of council housing.

**John Cooke's Shop:**

There is a planning application to install a wine bar. We are concerned about this development but at present will not take any action. We could raise this at the BBQ.

**AOB:**

Wendy asked if Leonie had found out about parking. It was decided that **John M** would find out about allocation of spaces and **Leonie** chase up what is happening about King Street and the 2 extra spaces.

Wendy needs more descriptive photos for the AJC meeting. **John M** to enlarge his photo and follow up on John L's photos. Wendy would like 2 blown up photos for the AJC meeting.

There is a Willow Walk Hostel Advisory Committee Meeting on Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> June at the Eden Chapel.

**Date of next meeting:** 17<sup>th</sup> July at Wendy's, 18 Maids Causeway.